At A Public Town Board Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on the 15th day of  October, 2007

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor 

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Also Present:         Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.

1.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG


Councilwoman Greene led the pledge.

2.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


The Town Supervisor added a new item 10: Cellular Telephone Agreement


This transformed the old number 10 to the new number 11, the old number 11 to the new number 12,


and the old number 12 to the new number 13.

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


Theresa Young, Leptondale, asked why the Halloween Curfew could not become permanent instead of 
being reintroduced every year. 

Supervisor Booth replied that he likes to make the announcement every year as a reminder that there is a 
curfew. Hopefully it prevents problems that may occur.  
5. 
PUBLIC HEARING (7:00 P.M.): Cable Franchise Agreement for Verizon New York Inc.


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the notifications and publication had been done. 
Mr. Zarutskie replied that the notice of this hearing has been posted in Town Hall since September 26, 
2007, advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on September 26, 2007 and the Sentinel on September 28, 
2007.

MOTION was made at 7:05 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing for the Cable 
Franchise Agreement for Verizon New York Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth asked Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, to do a short synopsis of what the hearing 
is about.


Mark Taylor stated that Verizon New York is in the process of upgrading its system in the Town of 
Newburgh. As part of that upgrade they will be able to provide cable service to the residents and 
businesses in the Town. The franchise to deliver cable services is subject to the authority of this Board. 
Verizon has submitted an application which is on file in the Town Clerks Office. The Franchise 
Agreement has been negotiated and the proposed agreement is also filed in the Town Clerk’s Office. 
This is a very highly regulated area in New York and the grant of the franchise will be subject to 
approval of the State Public Service Commission. 
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Mr. Taylor introduced Linc Janus, Franchise Manager for Verizon. He said he travels to various 
municipalities to ask them to consider an agreement proposed by Verizon which would allow them to 
provide competitive cable service. Mr. Janus then introduced Jeremy Schofer, Attorney, and Richard 
Windram, Government Affairs State of New York. Mr. Janus said Verizon is not looking to replace the 
current service already operating in the community. It is Verizon’s philosophy that when people have 
choices they are happier. Verizon is a wire line provider, which means they have fiber optic cables in the 
ground. Mark Taylor stated this is a nonexclusive agreement. Time Warner Cable currently provides 
service to the Town and will continue to do so. The Town is in the process of negotiating a renewal with 
them. The agreement with Verizon will be for a term of ten years. Initially a franchise fee of three 
percent of gross revenues will be paid to the Town, which matches what Time Warner currently pays. 

There is a provision in the Verizon agreement for an increase when Time Warner’s franchise fee 
increases. It is 
likely the Town will negotiate an increase of five percent of gross revenues. The 
franchise covers the entire area of the Town. Verizon will have a five year period in which to provide 
service to the entire area. There will be certain exceptions where they will need to obtain approval to put 
in their lines.

Supervisor Booth said there will be some free service to the Town and a grant. 


Mark Taylor said the Town facilities include the schools, firehouses and those buildings that the Town 
has determined should receive cable service, such as the Police Department, Code Compliance and 
Town Hall. There is a provision for a grant of $5,250.00 in the agreement. 

Supervisor Booth said they are also going to be negotiating with Time Warner for a comparable 
agreement.


Councilman Piaquadio asked if the people who will be working for Verizon will be local people.


Mr. Janus said Verizon is a unionized company and the people installing the service are workers from 
Communications Workers of America and are local people.  


Councilman Piaquadio asked if employees are encouraged to join service clubs in the area. 


Mr. Janus said yes, Verizon has a long tradition of doing that.


At this time Supervisor Booth opened questions from the floor.

Mike Salvia, who will be the Service Manager for the account, read a letter from himself and Glenn 
Carter. (see attached ) 


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey at 7:22 p.m. to close the Public Hearing for the Cable 
Franchise Agreement for Verizon New York, Inc. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – abstain; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said it is not 7:30 p.m. and legally the Public Hearing for the Lands of the 
Consolidated Water District can not start until 7:30 p.m. Supervisor Booth said they would move on to 
item number 7 on the agenda. 

7.
POLICE DEPARTMENT:  Request for Halloween Curfew


Supervisor Booth read the proclamation for the 2007 Halloween Curfew (see attached)


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the proclamation for the 2007 Halloween 
Curfew. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said this is a customary action that the Town does each year. It helps 
to insure that the Town will not have large groups creating mischief throughout the Town which has 
happened in the past.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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8.
ANIMAL CONTROL:  Request for T-93 Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 9, 2007 submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control Officer, to purchase 50 cat vaccines at a cost of $109.95 along with one box of 30 feline leukemia/aids testing kits at a cost of $371.00 and $1,597.90 that will come from the T-93 account for veterinarian expenses for August 2007. The total requested amount is $2,078.85. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
9.
PLANNING BOARD:  Request for Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the transfer of funds requested by John Ewasutyn, Planning Board Chairman, dated October 9, 2007. The amount of $858.00 will come out of the Planning Board account 001-8020-0190 and $200.00 will come out of the Planning Board account 001-8020-0498. A total of $1,058.00 will be transferred to the Planning Board account 001-8020-0401.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked what the transfer was needed for. Mark Taylor said that he knows that Mr. Ewasutyn is submitting a request to Supervisor Booth stating the transfer is needed for additional litigation costs the Planning Board has incurred due to additional litigation costs for Planning Board Attorney Michael Donnelly. Supervisor Booth said this is going to be discussed in Executive Session. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Town Clerk Zarutskie informed Supervisor Booth that it was 7:30 p.m. and legally the Board could 
conduct the Public Hearing on the Conveyance of Lands of the Consolidated Water District. Supervisor 
Booth said he would start the Hearing. 
6.
PUBLIC HEARING (7:30 p.m.):  Conveyance of Lands of the Consolidated Water District


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the notifications and publications had been done. 
Mr. Zarutskie replied that the notice of this hearing has been posted in Town Hall since September 26, 
2007, advertised in the Mid Hudson Times on September 26, 2007 and the Sentinel on September 28, 
2007.


MOTION was made at 7:30 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open the Public Hearing on the 
Conveyance of Lands of the Consolidated Water District. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor stated this Public Hearing involves a piece of property on Route 32 near the intersection of 
Fostertown Road. The property was acquired by the Town last year. The purpose of the Town 
acquisition was for reservoir protection. The property is in the Chadwick Lake watershed and the 
Town is seeking to prevent further growth in this area and seeking to remove the heating oil business 
in this area. As part of the agreement the heating oil business can remain in operation until March of 
2008 and at that time remove itself from the property. The hearing involves two conveyances that are 
proposed with respect to the property. The first is a conveyance in connection with the $125,000.00 
grant from Orange County, which the Town applied for when purchasing the property. As a condition of 
that grant the County requires the Town to give the County a Conservation Easement on a portion of the 
property which is 6.8 acres. Once the Conservation Easement is granted there will be restrictions on 
further uses of the restricted area. There will be strong limitations on any development, construction, 
buildings, dumping, and any disturbance. The second conveyance involves the existing house, driveway 
and outbuildings that are on the property. The purpose of the Town acquiring the property was for 
reservoir protection and not the use of this building. Upon consideration, the best course for the Town 
would be to sell the house. The 6.8 acres will be carved out of the parcel and a single family will be 
restricted to the residence. The use of the property will be limited. No price has yet to be determined or 
how the Board will proceed with the sale. 


Supervisor Booth opened the meeting to the floor. 


Theresa Young, Leptondale, asked why the property was changed to two acres. 
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Mark Taylor said it is zoned two acres. The property in this case is surrounded by property that is 
preserved. The 2 acre limitation is to limit the development. 


MOTION was made at 7:22 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close the Public Hearing for the 
Conveyance of Lands of the Consolidated Water District. The motion was seconded by Councilman 
Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Mark Taylor stated the Resolution is a long form for the environmental assessment and a 
proposed 
negative declaration determining that this action will not have a significant effect on the environment 
and accordingly an environmental impact statement. 



MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of SEQR Lead Agency status 
and determination: Proposed Conveyances of Portions of Real Property of the Consolidated Water 
District; 617 Route 32, Wallkill (Town of Newburgh), New York 12589 (a type 1 action). The motion 
was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board approving and 
authorizing proposed Conveyance of Real Property of the Consolidated Water District not needed for 
District purposes: Conservation Easement to Orange County over portion of 617 Route 32, Wallkill 
(Town of Newburgh), New York. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board approving and 
authorizing proposed Conveyance of Real Property of the Consolidated Water District not needed for 
District purposes: Sale of portion of 617 Route 32, Wallkill (Town of Newburgh), New York containing 
a house, driveway and related structures. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
10.
(add on) CELLULAR TELEPHONE AGREEMENT

Supervisor Booth stated the Town has been going through an endless search for a new cellular service. 

The four services contacted were Verizon, Sprint, Cell One and Nextel. The Town is presently using Nextel and they are the only service that offers the “push to talk” feature. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve Nextel as the Town’s cellular service at a yearly rate not to exceed $15,000.00. This yearly rate includes 37 phones, 22,000 minutes per month, and the “push to talk” feature. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

DISCUSSION Cell One submitted a yearly rate quote of $14,537.10, but was not able to offer the “push to talk” feature, which saves minutes and money. 

Councilman Piaquadio said that both the Highway and Police Departments use this feature. 


Supervisor Booth said that Recreation also uses the feature. The Town will also be able to eliminate up to ten radio units from the radio contracts by using the cell phones and Recreation units. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.
(old number 10) ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Town Clerk Zarutskie announced that he would be delivering the items for “Operation Support our Troops”, which were collected at Town Hall, to the Town Clerk’s meeting in Wurtsboro at noon on Wednesday.  Accordingly, the deadline to drop items off will be at 11 a.m. on Wednesday, October 17.
Mr. Zarutskie thanked the people of the Town of Newburgh for their generosity, not only for contributing items for distribution to American armed forces, but also for contributing funds to help defray shipping costs.
Mr. Zarutskie announced that the Town Clerk’s office will be open for business from 9 a.m. until noon on Saturday, October 27th . County Legislator Anthony Marino will conduct business hours at this same time.
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Mr. Zarutskie announced that if anyone can’t wait until then to obtain a marriage license or hunting/ fishing license, the Town Clerk of New Windsor, Debbie Green, will be open Saturday, October 20th.
12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS  

Richard Quinn, Meadow Winds, asked if the Town has stopped issuing certificates of occupancy for 
Meadow Winds. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town temporarily stopped issuing certificates until the Town receives the 
performance securities for five of the roads in Meadow Winds. 

Richard Quinn addressed Mr. Taylor in regards to contacting the Attorney General’s Office for the 
enforcement of the Town Codes that give control of the homeowners’ association to the actual 

Homeowners’ after 50 percent of the properties have been sold.

Mr. Taylor said there needs to be an explanation to the Attorney General as to the Town Board’s 
authority for enactment.

Mr. Quinn would like a faster police response to Meadow Winds and for someone to monitor the bus 
stop.  

Zack Robinson, Meadow Winds, has recently had the road in front of his house paved and water 
collects in front of his mail box. He asked the Board what is acceptable for water run off. 

Councilman Woolsey said he will look into this and it will be put on the punch list.


Supervisor Booth said the problem was to be corrected before the road can be dedicated to the Town. 


Richard Quinn said Ramona Road has the same problem.

Howard Bishop, Meadow Winds, wanted to know what the reserved areas in Meadow Winds were for 
and if they are inspected for stagnant water.


Supervisor Booth asked if he was referring to the detention ponds. Mr. Bishop said he was. 


Mr. Osborne, Town Engineer, said the detention ponds are owned and operated by the Homeowners’ 
Association. There are water quality basins that are used for water treatment, prior to discharge to the 
wetlands. There are areas on the site that have been identified as New York State wetlands and remain 
wet most of the times. The detention basin treats the first flush before the water is discharged to the 

wetlands. If there are concerns about mosquito control, the Orange County Department of Health should 
be contacted. Mr. Osborne then told Mr. Bishop that in the summer months, when the mosquitoes are a 
problem, the County does hire a pesticide applicator to put larvicides in the catch basins or detention 
ponds as required. 


Mr. Bishop asked if there was anything the homeowners could do to improve the appearance of these 
detention ponds. 


Mr. Osborne said the Homeowner’s Associations can hire someone to take down dead trees and plant 
new ones. The Town now requires developers to landscape and put a fence around detention basins. 
Meadow Winds was developed before these regulations were put into place. 

Councilman Woolsey said what he is hearing is that the developer is tying the hand of the 
Homeowners’
Association by not turning the detention basins over to them. Mr. Woolsey asked Mr. 
Taylor to explain the procedure.  

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said there is an approved plan and the Town Board has the 
authority to require that the developer conform to the plan. With respect to the maintenance of the 
detention basins, the Town does have stormwater management regulations that require certain upkeep. 
The Town does have the ability to enforce those regulations. 

Cassius Price, Meadow Winds, said that Teicher still controls detentions basins, which is a 
problem. The homeowners would like to make improvements but their hands are tied. He asked what 
they can do. 

Mark Taylor suggested that the homeowners at Meadow Winds obtain legal counsel to address their 
questions.


All of the residents from Meadow Winds attending tonight’s meeting asked the Board if they could 
please have a police presence at Meadow Winds because speeding is a big problem in their area. 


Ann Fisher, Balmville, said she and her husband observed traffic court. She wanted to know what 
happened to the speed cameras that were supposed to be installed along the Town roads. 


Councilman Piaquadio said that according to Assemblyman Kirwan they were introduced in January 
of last year and never went past the transportation committee. Now they have to be resubmitted.  


Ann Fisher asked Supervisor Booth the cost of a speeding ticket.


Supervisor Booth said it depends on the degree of the speed, which is set by the state. 


Mark Taylor said the New York State Traffic law sets the fines. There is a range for the amount of the 
fine that can be imposed and the Town Justice determines the amount of the fine. 
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13.
MOTION FOR EXECUTIVE SESSION: Discussion of Litigation Involving the Starlight 
Corporation

Supervisor Booth reiterated the purpose of the Executive Session was to discuss Litigation involving the Starlight Corporation

MOTION was made at 8:52 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session to discuss Litigation involving the Starlight Corporation. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



Executive Session began at 8:52 p.m.

MOTION was made at 9:45 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to end Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Executive Session ended at 9:45 p.m.

Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, nor is any action anticipated now.
ADJOURNMENT


MOTION was made at 9:45 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by 
Councilman Piaquadio. 


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Meeting adjourned at 9:46 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk                   
